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MTA LEGISLATIVE ALERT

July 17, 2001

TO:


MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS




LOS ANGELES COUNTY ELECTED OFFICIALS




TRANSPORTATION COALITION MEMBERS

THROUGH:
JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

Federal

Government Relations staff has learned that the Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation and Related Agencies and the Senate Appropriations Committee recommended the earmarks listed below.  Below is a side-by-side analysis which compares MTA’s request relating to New Starts funding for the North Hollywood Metro Rail with the House and Senate recommendations:

	MTA’s Request
	House Recommendations
	Senate Recommendations

	$50.1 million – North Hollywood
	$49.6 million
	$9.2 million


The original MTA request of $50.1 million for North Hollywood Metro Rail would complete the Federal commitment to the project.  Approximately $40 million of that amount represents funding that should have been appropriated in prior fiscal years under the Full Funding Grant Agreement.  The Senate Committee’s recommendation would be a significant blow to the overall transportation program in Los Angeles County.  

The Senate will consider the transportation appropriations bill within the next two days.  An amendment is possible on the Senate floor, but it is uncertain at this writing whether such a significant revision in funding would be entertained by Senate Appropriations Committee Chairman Robert Byrd (D-WV).  The next opportunity for amending this amount is through the conference committee convened to reconcile the differences between the House and Senate bills.  That conference committee will most likely convene after the Congress’ August recess.

The Senate Appropriations Committee recommendation, if it were to be the final number in a conference report, almost certainly would have a direct impact on future federal funding for the Eastside and Mid-City/Westside projects.  If the authority must continue to request North Hollywood project funding over subsequent fiscal years, that would clearly impact the amount of funding it could reasonably expect to obtain in those years for the Eastside and Mid-City/Westside projects.  This delay in federal funding has a direct impact on the construction schedules for both.  A delay, also, could impact state funding for these projects, approved in the Traffic Congestion Relief Program, which must be utilized by 2008.  Delays often result in project cost increases.

Government Relations staff is working with the Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation to contact House and Senate Appropriations Committee and Subcommittee Chairs, ranking members and Conference Committee members (representatives from the Transportation Appropriations Subcommittees of both houses) to correct this funding earmark as soon as possible.  Senators Dianne Feinstein and Barbara Boxer need your letters of support for the House funding mark of $49.6 million.  Congress members Lucille Roybal-Allard and David Dreier are working to ensure the Los Angeles County congressional delegation continues to support the House funding mark for the North Hollywood Metro Rail project.

We urge you to contact these individuals as soon as possible to share your concerns.  For your reference, we have attached a phone list.

Should you have any questions, please contact Claudette A. Moody at (213) 922-2237. 
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